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My objections to the development are outlined in the letter I have uploaded here. 
 

 



 
 

     
       

     
 

 

24 November 2024 
 

New South Wales Government 
Independent Planning Commission 
 

To Whom it may Concern, 
 

OBJECTION to Proposed Plasrefine Plastics Recycling Facility 74-76 
Beaconsfield Rd Moss Vale NSW 2577 SSD Application No – 9409987 
 

I am a licensed practicing architect in NSW (registration no 5940). I obtained my 
architecture degree from Syracuse University in New York in 1989. I married a born and 
bred Southern Highlands native in 1992 and I have lived in Sutton Forest for 33 years. I have 
headed an architectural consultancy in the Southern Highlands for 26 years since 1998, and 
have had an office located in Moss Vale for 21 years, since 2003. My architectural work is 
done exclusively in the Southern Highlands, and this is the community in which I live. 
 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the recommended approval of the Plasrefine 
plastic recycling facility in Moss Vale. I have reviewed the Department of Planning, Housing 
and Infrastructure’s (DPHI) assessment, have attended the public meetings and have 
discussed the proposal with the many interested parties in the community, many of whom 
represent a wide variety of skills and knowledge that have enabled a detailed assessment of 
the proposal by the community. I am appalled that the DPHI has recommended approval of 
this application. It only takes a cursory consideration of the proposal to see the glaring 
issues, and I am frankly astounded that it is up to the community to tease out all of these 
problems for the DPHI. 
 

The grounds of my objection to this 
proposal are as follows: 
 

1. Permissibility of the Site. 
According to the Wingecarribee 
Local Environmental Plan (WLEP), 
the site is split between E4 
(General Industrial) and C4 
(Environmental Living) zones, 
despite being a single property. 
These two zonings have 
completely different objectives; 
one being industrial development 
and the other low-impact 
residential use on environmentally 
sensitive land. There is not a clear 
objective covering this land due to 
its different zones, but the mere 
fact that part of the subject lot is 
zoned C4 Environmental Living 
should warrant the site unusable 
for this industrial use. An extract 
from the WLEP clearly states that 
“Industries” are prohibited in the 
C4 Environmental Living zone: 
 






